Minutes from the April 26, 2002 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Kalen Miller, Ademir Karisik, Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Lauren Faraone, Angela Longstreet, and Kyle Keaton.  Also in attendance was Rosalyn Chauvin.

The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

*    The March 11, 2002 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Kalen Miller to approve the minutes.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

*    Report on Action Items

Large Project Proposals - Mike Asoodeh reported that all recipients of the Large Projects funds were notified and funding has begun.  Those who were not awarded the funds were also notified of that fact.

Small Project Proposal Subcommittee reports: 

Small Project Proposals – Mike Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee received six small project proposals of which they recommended approval of four totaling $5,494 plus 2 surplus computers.  Lauren Faraone made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Kyle Keaton seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.  

Printing – Mike Asoodeh reported that the subcommittee recommends using 7.5% of the annual Technology Fee revenue for student printing. The subcommittee further recommends that we work with the companies that may be providing this service to find out how many prints the above amount will purchase.  Each student then receives a number of free prints for each semester based on the amount of technology fee paid by the student.  For example, each student pays $5 per semester hour up to 12 at this time so the amount paid is $5 - $60.  The amount of free printing based on that would be approximately $.37 - $4.50 if the cost of printing is around $.05 per print.  The student would receive 7 prints per paid semester hour making the range 7-90 free prints for each semester.  The students representatives on the committee and the Student Affairs office are asked to start communicating the changes to the student body.  Kyle Keaton made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.

Digital Motion Video Cameras – Mike Asoodeh reported that the committee recommended approval of the addition of digital motion video cameras to the equipment check out list.  Ademir Karisik presented information regarding the cost associated with this recommendation, which is $8,000.  Kalen Miller made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Angela Longstreet seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.

*    2002-2003 Budget – Mike Asoodeh presented the framework for the 2002-2003 budget. A typographical error was noted which will be corrected and copies sent to the committee members. Kyle Keaton made a motion to approve the framework for the 2002-2003 budget with the noted correction. Kalen Miller seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.

*    IT CAD Lab - The IT CAD Lab has requested that the computers in their lab be replaced in May, 2002 instead of the scheduled time of July, 2002 due to the need of new computers for a class taught during the Summer semester.  They have also indicated a need to increase the number of computers from 18 to 20 and to increase the processing power as indicated in the memo.  Kalen Miller made a motion to approve their requests.  Kyle Keaton seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion. 

*    Identifying Student Tech Fee Student Assistants in the Labs - A discussion was held concerning the ability to identify the student worker on duty.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien and Ademir Karisik will work with Clarissa Schiro to ensure that students are wearing their nametags and possibly obtaining t-shirts with the STF identification on it for the students to wear while working in the lab.  They will also look in to possibly designating a computer separated from other computers for the student worker to use along with wearing their nametag and/or t-shirt.

*    Emergency Large Proposal items - Mike Asoodeh discussed with the committee three items that he would like the committee to consider funding.  These are as follows: 1) Blackboard redundant server at a cost of $15,000, 2) Back-up tape drives increased from 2-3 to speed this process at a cost of $13,000 and 3) a UPS system for the computer room to replace the 13 year-old current system - $50,000.  Angela Longstreet made a motion to approve these items.  Kalen Miller seconded this motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

*    Cardinal Newman Theft - Donna Methvien reported on the theft of one computer and parts from a second computer from Cardinal Newman.  Ademir Karisik recommended installing a surveillance system in the computer labs. Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh and Ademir Karisik will meet with Paul Marek to discuss this possibility.

*    Student Technology Services Coordinator – Mike Asoodeh reported that Archie Carriere has resigned as Student Technology Services Coordinator to take an off-campus position.  His position is being advertised and will be filled as soon as a suitable replacement can be found.  

*    Annual Operating Agreement - Mike Asoodeh presented the revised Annual Operating Agreement, which will be signed by all lab coordinators for labs receiving funding from Student Technology Fee.  Ademir Karisik made a motion to approve this revised agreement.  Kyle Keaton seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion. Action Item:  Donna Methvien will work with Clarissa Schiro to have each of the agreements signed by the respective department heads and lab coordinator.

*    Sign-in program and server – Mike Asoodeh presented a recommendation that a server be purchased to replace the existing server, which will be used for the sign-in program and all lab activity.  The cost of adding the server to the reduced sign-in program price will not exceed the original approved amount of $32,917.15.  Kyle Keaton made a motion to approve this recommendation.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving the motion.

*    Surplus Computer Proposals – Donna Methvien presented the subcommittee’s recommendation to approve the distribution of six of the remaining eight surplus computers.   Additional computers will be available at the end of the summer semester and a call for surplus computer proposal will be issued at that time. A motion was made by Ademir Karisik to approve the subcommittee’s recommendation.  Kyle Keaton seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  A copy of the subcommittee’s recommendation is attached. Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify and work with the department head to get these computers set up and transferred to their inventory.

*    A motion to adjourn was made by Brad O’Hara and seconded by Angela Longstreet. The meeting was adjourned at 1:55 p.m. 


